
 

 

 

 

 

Date: October 14, 2024 
 
To: Prospective Firms 
  
From:  City of Cleveland, Department of Port Control 
 
Subject: Addendum No. 1 to Request for Proposal – Neutral Host Distributed Antenna System 
 
 
 
Please be advised that the City of Cleveland, through its Director of the Department of Port 
Control (“Department”), hereby publishes Addendum No. 1 to the Request for Proposal – Neutral 
Host Distributed Antenna System, dated October 14, 2024.   
 
The purpose of this addendum is to advise bidders of the following information: 
 

• Notice of revised timeline, Neutral Host Distributed Antenna System RFP 
o Revised scope will be released on October 29 in Addendum No. 2.  
o Pre-Bid conference date has been rescheduled to November 7, 2024, at 9:00 

am local time. The Webex meeting information published in the RFP 
document remains the same.  

o A Pre-proposal site visit has been scheduled for Tuesday November 19, 2024, 
at 1:30pm. Details about the site visit will be published in Addendum No. 2.  

o Question deadline extended to November 22, 2024 
o Q&A Addendum published November 27,2024 
o Submission deadline extended to December 09, 2024 

• Replacing Notice to Bidders and OEO Schedules with ACDBE Enclosure documents in 
RFP.  

• This addendum serves as the response to all inquiries received from prospective 
bidders up to today’s date.   
 

INQUIRIES: 

 

1. Question We do not see floorplans included with the attachments. Please advise when those 
will be provided to bidders. 

 Answer The Department of Port Control’s Sensitive Security Information (SSI) policy prohibits 

us from providing floor plans publicly. Floor plans will be provided to the vendor who 

is awarded the contract. We have scheduled a site walkthrough as part of the bidding 

process. Vendors are encouraged to attend the walkthrough to gain information 

regarding the airport’s facilities.  
 

 


